Important Information Concerning the Federal Employee Health Benefits Program:  Revision of Health Benefits Election Form, Standard Form 2809
FLYER

Benefits 04-42
November 9, 2004
TO:  Chief, HRMS

SUBJ:  Federal Employees Health Benefits Program:  Revision of Health Benefits Election 
             Form, Standard Form 2809
This flyer announces the issuance of the Office of Personnel Management’s Benefits Administration Letter (BAL) 04-405.  The BAL advises agencies and retirement systems that the Health Benefits Election Form, SF 2809 has been revised.  BAL 04-405 is available for viewing and downloading at http://www.opm.gov/retire/asd/pdf/2004/04-405.pdf.  
Effective immediately, the October 2004 edition supersedes all previous editions of the form and makes obsolete the Annuitant/OWCP Health Benefits Election Form, SF 2809-1.  The newly revised SF 2809 now includes information from the SF 2809-1 in order to maintain only one Health Benefits Election Form for all enrollee categories.  
Significant changes to the newly revised SF 2809 include a new Table of Permissible Changes.  There are now five Tables of Permissible Changes in Enrollment that are organized by enrollee category.  Each category is designed by a number that identifies the enrollee group.  It is suggested that Human Resources (HR) specialists print off a copy of the new tables for quick reference.  In addition, the SF 2809 is now consistent with the electronic FEHB enrollment format that corresponds to the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA).
HR offices are advised that employees must use the newly revised SF 2809 when enrolling or making open season changes; however, employees should be strongly encouraged to use Employee Express (EEX).  HR offices that have questions regarding EEX may contact their local EEX liaison with any questions.  Also, HR offices are advised that the SF 2809 will no longer be stocked at the VA depot  

Questions regarding this flyer may be directed to Therese M. Kilgore at (202) 273-8258 or Elizabeth A. White at (202) 273-9801, or Deborah K. Brodbeck via Outlook.
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